Dear Parents,


Welcome to Colorado Elementary School!  This folder will serve as a guide for you throughout the year.  If you have any questions or concerns throughout the year please feel free to email me at h.hundley@holtonks.net or call me at 785-364-3251.


I am excited to have the opportunity to work with your child in kindergarten, and I am looking forward to a great year filled with learning and growing!








Sincerely, 
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Heather Hundley
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Please stop by our blog to check out photos of our classroom and activities that students have participated in throughout the year.  You can also download our class newsletters and view My Math information and Treasures Home Connection letters.  
Students can find great online games and resources under the Links tab.(
Reading


Students will be engaging in numerous reading activities throughout the school year.  Some of those activities include independent reading, choral/group reading, leveled reading, small group reading, listening centers, Mystery Readers, and book buddies.  


This is a critical year for building a good foundation in reading that includes phonemic awareness building, phonics, and the development of fluency through the memorization and knowledge of sight words and high-frequency words.  


Your child will have daily reading assignments and vocabulary lists or games to complete at home as homework.  The assignment will be accompanied by a reading slip that will need to be signed and returned along with the book(s) the following day. 

Phonemic Awareness and Phonics
Quotes are taken from the website /www.nationalreadingpanel.org/faq/faq.htm.


Phonemic Awareness is the ability to segment and blend words, manipulate sounds, identify initial, median, and ending sounds in words through the act of listening.  
“The National Reading Panel reports that phonemes are the smallest units making up spoken language. English consists of about 41 phonemes. Phonemes combine to form syllables and words. A few words have only one phoneme, such as a (a) or oh (o). Most words consist of a blend of phonemes, such as go (g-o) with two phonemes, check (ch-e-ck) with three phonemes, or stop with four phonemes (s-t-o-p). Phonemic awareness refers to the ability to focus on and manipulate these phonemes in spoken words.”
 “Phonics instruction is a way of teaching reading that stresses learning how letters correspond to sounds and how to use this knowledge in reading and spelling. Phonics instruction can be provided systematically. Systematic phonics instruction occurs when children receive explicit, systematic instruction in a set of pre-specified associations between letters and sounds. Children are taught how to use these associations to read, typically in texts containing controlled vocabulary. “
MTSS:  Multi-Tiered System of Support


The MTSS program provides students with explicit reading instruction that uses research-based interventions and assessment data to help properly diagnose students who are having difficulties with one or more of the 5 areas of reading.  The five areas include phonemic awareness, phonics, fluency, vocabulary, and comprehension. 


 Kindergarteners take the DIBELS (Dynamic Indicators of Basic Early Literacy Skills) assessment three times a year.  This screener helps us to determine if your child has mastered the necessary phonemic awareness and phonics skills recommended for kindergarten or if there is a need for further diagnostic testing and explicit instruction.  If the screener and diagnostics indicate that further instruction is needed to help your child achieve mastery, then an individualized plan will be put into place.  


The plan will include additional reading instruction (tier 2) that is explicit to your child’s needs. This tier 2 plan will provide your child with extra instruction outside of the day-to-day 90 minutes of core-instruction.  If your child has intense delays in a specific area he/she will not only receive the 90 minutes of core reading instruction, but an additional tier 2 and tier 3 instruction allotment of time focused on the delayed skills.  The instruction times will be broken down into two intervention periods.  The interventions include approaching the skill in a new way through research-based phonics and reading programs.  


Students who do not need to seek extra assistance in a specific area will be given enrichment opportunities in the classroom.


If you have any questions about the MTSS process please let me know. I will keep you informed as to how your child is doing and if there is a need for interventions.  
Common Core

Information and educational links pertaining to Common Core can be found on our class blog.   Please feel free to contact the administration or myself for further information regarding assessments and skills checklists.

Progress Reports

Students will be assessed each quarter for the purpose of maintaining data for the progress report.  Parent-Teacher Conferences will be held during the first and third quarter.  If throughout the year you have any questions or concerns please do not hesitate to contact me.  I strive to keep open lines of communication between home and school. I am willing to schedule a conference at any time as deemed necessary. ( 
High-Frequency Words/Dolch Words


Students will be exposed to many new words this year through the controlled vocabulary offered in our reading curriculum.  Students will also be expected to memorize Dolch Words (also called sight words or high-frequency words) as they make up 50% of the words read in books.  These words cannot often be sounded out or do not lend themselves to being decoded.  Students will need to master the lists in order to ensure fluency in their reading.  It is important to practice the sight word/high-frequency word lists and word rings with your child at home along with any reading material that is sent as homework.  You will be able to see your child progress and become more confident in his/her reading as he/she begins to build a great word foundation that can be recalled quickly.
Math

Our district adopted a new math series called My Math. The resource spirals and provides rigor and real-world connections to math topics. 


Students will have many opportunities to learn math concepts that will engage them in hearing, seeing, and manipulating the skills taught. Students will have math homework nightly. This will give the students an opportunity to “teach” the concept discussed in class that day. Please return the Continued Learning Homework assignment the following day, as it will be discussed in class.


On our website you can find My Math resources. You will also find a link to the National Library of Virtual Manipulatives that provides math games and manipulatives for you to use with your child as needed.  These are supplemental resources that you may find helpful.  
Homework Folder/M.O.N.K.E.Y folder

A homework folder will serve as an organizational tool to help your child transport homework and graded papers and notes to and from school.  The folder can also be used to help with communications between home and school as well. The homework folders will be used daily.  It is very important that students complete their assigned work and bring it back to school in their folders the next day.  Students will be asked to call home to have items returned if they forget to pack them.  This is a great opportunity for your child to establish great work habits and for you to instill the importance of responsibility.  If you feel your child is struggling to complete the assignments or is becoming frustrated with the homework please let me know immediately.  
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Reading Incentives

Book-it is an incentive reading program sponsored by Pizza Hut.  Students can earn coupons redeemable for personal pan pizzas by completing reading challenges and extension activities throughout the year.


Students will also participate in the McDonald’s Reading program by completing reading logs each month.  With the completion of a reading log students will earn a free happy meal coupon from McDonalds.

Newsletter

Our class newsletter will be posted on our blog each Friday.  This will provide parents the opportunity to front load new information with their child over the weekend and to plan for the upcoming week.  In the Hundley Highlights Newsletter you will find activities, resources, nursery rhymes, class updates, new concepts to be taught as well as reminders and upcoming events.  
Show and Tell

Students will participate in Mystery Show and Tell once a month. The class leader will bring home the “Mystery Show and Tell Bag” and place one item in the bag. He or she will bring the bag and item to school the following day and give three clues describing the item. The audience will guess what they leader has in placed in the bag. Please help your child prepare a few statements in complete sentences. Students engage in daily sharing activities over their writing, survey questions and much more.  
Dismissal/Lunch


Please be sure to notify the office if your child needs to be dismissed early from school or if your child will be absent.  I am happy to forward any emails that I receive, but I don’t always get a chance to check my email in a timely fashion during school hours.  If your child’s after-school plans change please let the office know prior to 3:00 to ensure your child reaches his or her destination. 
 You are welcome to eat lunch with your child.  Please let the office know before 8:30am if you plan on eating lunch with your child.

Mystery Readers


We will have “Mystery Readers” read to our class on Fridays twice a month.  If you would like to be a Mystery Reader please let me know so I can schedule a time for you to volunteer to read a book or two to our class.  As a “Mystery Reader” you will need to provide me with 5 clues about yourself with the last clue being the one that reveals the most about who you are.  Students will attempt to guess who they think our reader is as I read the clues aloud on the day of your arrival.  I will send notification a week prior to your scheduled date and collect your clues at that point.  This is a great opportunity for children to watch you model fluency and share your love of reading. 


 Our Mystery Readers will perform on Fridays at 12:30.  The readings should last about 10 -15 minutes.  When you have completed reading the book of your choice I will ask the students some questions about the story, and then we will conclude our Mystery Reading Time.  Please make sure you check into the office to get a school pass prior to coming to our classroom.  
Celebrations

Students are welcome to celebrate their birthdays at school with a simple treat from the Peanut-Free Snack list on the following page.  We have 17 students in our class this year.  If your child has a summer birthday he or she may choose a day throughout the year to celebrate. 
We will have a Halloween Party, Winter Festival, and a Valentine’s Party.  If you would like to help donate snacks, drinks, or paper supplies please let me know.  There will be a sign up sheet available at open house for those interested in helping. 
Snacks

Each day we will have milk time and a snack.  Two days a week the students will enjoy a nutritional snack provided by the school.  We will eat snacks donated by the children on the other days.  I will send a note home when it is your child’s turn to furnish the classroom snack.
Recess


Students will have three recess periods each day. At these times we will be going outside to get a breath of air and to re-energize our bodies and our brains.  Please make sure your child has the proper outerwear.  

Physical Education

Students will need proper shoes for PE.  Please refer to the Colorado Elementary Handbook for further information about PE. A schedule will be sent home informing you as to when your child will attend PE and music classes.

Music


Students will participate in a music concert at the high school on December 8th, 2015 at 7:00pm. Students will engage in music class two or three times a week.

PBIS

School Wide PBIS (Positive Behavior Interventions & Supports) refers to a systems change process for an entire school or district. The underlying theme is teaching behavioral expectations in the same way you would teach any subject. A team of representative members of the school will be comprised of administrators, counselors, and regular/special education teachers. The school will focus on three behavioral expectations that are positively stated and easy to remember, Be Safe, Be Responsible, Be Respectful. By following these simple expectations, our students will show their "Cattitude". In other words, rather than telling students what not to do, the school will focus on the preferred behaviors. 


This framework emphasizes preventing school discipline problems. PBIS provides ideas to support teaching, modeling and recognizing positive, appropriate behavior in schools and identifies procedures for logically responding to classroom and individual behaviors. PBIS recognizes that in order  to change the behavior of an individual, we have to change the behavior of  those around them; so teachers can teach and students can learn.
What is Your Role?

Schools, community members, and families must work together toward the common goal of helping all children to be successful. Families have valuable insights and information about how their children learn best and what types of environmental supports are helpful to them. When students see community members positively invested in their education, it has a profound affect on their learning. 
Our School Pledge:
Stop, Paws, Be Safe, Be Respectful, Be Responsible
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Students will wear their “Cattitude” shirts each Monday to school.

Check out our Hundley Highlights Blog at


http://hundleyhighlights.weebly.com
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